*BTS Member ALERT*

It has come to the attention of the Union that there have been
members around Ontario that have had overtime hours worked
converted back to regular time. This has happened usually when an
employee comes into work for overtime on a scheduled DOR near the
beginning of the week. Overtime for Fulltime employees is tracked and
paid on the day it is worked.

For part-time employees it’s important to make sure when you are
force assigned an overtime shift on a DOR prior to completing a 40 hour
week. This time would be paid at the overtime rate.

For these reason we advise members to check all of their pay stubs for
the 2019 year, to ensure that your overtime has been tracked and that
you have been paid correctly. Additionally it is recommended that you
check your pay stubs actively every pay period.

If you find what you believe to be identifiable errors in how you were
paid and or concerns on the tracking of your overtime, contact your
manager to have the issue resolved.

If you are unsuccessful in having the issue resolved, you are advised to
contact a Steward.
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